
Dear all 
Many thanks to all those who joined us. On March 12, 2024, 
delegations from over 58 associations in 14 EU countries sent 
representatives to the European Parliament in Strasbourg.  
   
Activists from co-signatory associations came from Alsace, of 
course, but also from Germany, Austria, Blaye, Bure,the  Rhone 
Valley... Greenpeace Strasbourg was also there.  
 
We'd like to thank them all for their support, and we were nearly 200 
strong as the vote by MPs was imminent. 
 
As a result, several MPs joined us to pledge their support and make 
statements: members of the Austrian Greens and EELV France, as well 
as candidates for the European elections in the Grand-Est region.   
 
Among the speeches were  
 
- the founder of "nos voisins lointains 3.11" Kurumi, who has done 
important work on the victims of the Fukushima disaster. 
Journalist Youki recalled the 2 atomic bombs dropped on Japan, then 
listed the multiple damage suffered and still suffered by these distant 
neighbors, whose populations continue to be stricken. 
 
- A delegation of anti-nuclear students was also present, each making a 
clear and firm stand against the obsolete Euratom treaty, and reminding 
us of the dangers of nuclear policy... 
 
You'll find the speeches of two young people from 
 
EELVAlsace 
 
https://www.facebook.com/reel/1187374238899143 
 
- The Blaye activists pointed out that CN de Blaye has come very close 
to a nuclear accident on several occasions. 
 
The Bure activists firmly stated that the Bure radioactive waste burial 
project is dangerous for the planet and the future of generations to come. 
 
We are calling for the abrogation of the Euratom Treaty, signed in 1957, 
which laid the foundations for cooperation between the member states of 



the European Economic Community (EEC) on civil and military nuclear 
energy. We would like to see a new treaty based on renewable energies. 
 
Many thanks to all those who have joined us! 
 


